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The Christianity of Christ and His Apostles.
By J. J. Tigert, D.D., L.L. D. Publishing House of the M. E. Church

South, Nashville, Tenn. 1905. Price 80c.

This is not a book on Biblical Theology, but "historical
studies of fundamental New Testament problems." Dr.
Tigert is the editor of the Methodist Quarterly Review.
He has written a candid and courageous review of the
present situation in Christianity in the light of modern
criticism. Dr. Tigert is a conservative who has faced the
objections of radical criticism and who still believes that
Christ is the power of God unto salvation unto everyone
that believeth. This book is virile and convincing. He
handles men like Pfleiderer and Wernle rather roughly,
calling them "traitors in the camp" and on the way to
atheism. But it is a wholesome tonic to read a book with
full knowledge of the reason for the hope that is in the
author. It is certain that Christianity will weather the
storm of radical criticism, will in fact come out into a
clearer place than ever before. Dr. Tigert's book will
help those meanwhile who need bracing.

A. T. ROBERTSON.

The Teaching of Jesus Concerning Christian Con
duct.
By A. C. Zenos, D.D. The American Tract Society, New York. 1905.

Price 75c.
Prof. Zenos has the chair of New Testament Inter

pretation in the Chicago Theological Seminary (Congre
gational). He is a thorough scholar of conservative
tendencies and has given us a most readable and whole
some book. Dr. Zenos has a sane outlook upon ethical
questions and makes no apology for exalting the ethical
teaching of Christ to the supreme place. He gives con
clusive reasons for that position. This book is free from
technical phrases, while full of thought, and will do the
average man more good than the more abstruse treatises.
This entire series will be found useful to the advanced
course of Sunday-school lessons for 1906 on the Teach
ings of .Jesus. It is a fine thing to do to accent the words

of Jesus concerning righteous living and Dr. Zenos has
done that with skill and judgment. A. T. ROBERTSON.


